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NIGHT WORK LANE CLOSURES 
30 September 2022                                                 Reference: BRD24 

FULL NIGHT SOUTHBOUND LANE CLOSURE ON SOUTHERN 
CROSS DRIVE, MASCOT (5 OCTOBER TO 7 OCTOBER 2022) 
 

John Holland will be carrying out works on behalf of ARTC on Southern Cross Drive, Mascot. These works 
are required for the Botany Rail Duplication. Part of these works will include the installation of a new rail 
bridge adjacent to the existing rail bridge on Southern Cross Drive, Mascot. It is important to make this 
work as safe as possible for workers and road users. Temporarily closing lanes at night and removing 
traffic allows for the work to be done safely and often in a shorter amount of time. 

Works for the new rail bridge on Southern Cross Drive will require a full night time Southbound closure 

on Southern Cross Drive between Wentworth Avenue and General Holmes Drive, from 9.00pm to 

5.00am on Wednesday 5 October, Thursday 6 October and Friday 7 October. The closure is required 

to install two bridge piles required for the new rail bridge at this location. The third lane Northbound (closest 

to the central reservation) will also be closed to help facilitate these works. 

The work will include:  

• Preparation for the installation of the two new bridge piles 

• Installation of road barriers  

• Installation of road signage. 

What to expect: 

• There will be some noise associated with this work, but we will minimise this as much as possible 

• Where possible, noise blankets will used to minimise disturbance 

• Vehicles will be switched off when not in use 

• Loading and unloading of materials to occur as far as possible from sensitive receivers 

• Traffic control will be in place to manage traffic and pedestrian access 

• Electronic messaging boards will be set up around local streets to divert traffic 

• Equipment to install the two piles will include a crane, excavator, lighting tower and delivery trucks. 

Changes to traffic 

Traffic control will be in place to assist motorist and pedestrians during the full night closure of the 

southbound lanes on Southern Cross Drive. A direct detour will be implemented to provide an alternate 

route to road users. The detour route for Southbound traffic on Southern Cross Drive will be via 

Wentworth Avenue and General Holmes Drive, as shown on the map on the next page. 
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If you have any comments or questions about planned work in your area, including out-of-hours work, 

please email botanyduplication@jhg.com.au.  

Thank you for your patience while this work takes place. For further information about the work or to 

provide feedback, please contact ARTC Enviroline on 1300 550 402, email 

botanyduplication@jhg.com.au or write to: Level 3, 63 Pirrama Road, Pyrmont NSW 2009 and 

quote reference number BRD24. 

 

 

 

 

    

 

This document contains important information about road projects in 
your area. If you require the services of an interpreter, please contact 
the Translating and Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call 
the project team on 1300 550 402. The interpreter will then assist you 
with translation. 

 

 

 

 

 
WANT TO KNOW MORE? 
p: 1300 550 402 

e: botanyduplication@jhg.com.au 

w: botanyduplication.com.au 

 
Register for project updates by hovering 

your phone over the code. 
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